
 

ACTING PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 

Dear FHPS Families, 
 

Yr 1 Chesterfield Farm - On Friday, 13th October, our Grade 1 students enjoyed their 

excursion to Chesterfield Farm as part of their inquiry unit ‘Down on the Farm’. Students 

engaged in a range of farm life activities such as animal feeding, tractor rides, milking 

demonstrations, and a sheep dog show. All students represented our school proudly, 

following our values of respect, responsibility and resilience. Thank you to all attending staff 

and parents for their efforts in ensuring the students had a great experience! Take a look at 

some of the excitement captured from the day. 

 

Yr 4 City CYC Camp - I had the pleasure of visiting the Grade 4 

students at the Melbourne Museum as part of their city camp 

experience. Students enjoyed learning about a huge variety of 

animals, from tiny insects to prehistoric dinosaurs. Places visited whilst on camp were 

Parliament House, IMAX, Melbourne Museum, Shrine of Remembrance, the Botanical 

Gardens, and to top it off, a magnificent tour of the MCG, which was certainly a highlight! 

The weather held off and a wonderful time was had by all. As a school, we value these 

camps for the students to experience new challenging activities, supported by social 

opportunities to build and strengthen friendships.  These camps are the culmination of 

detailed planning and preparation and I sincerely thank all staff and parent volunteers who 

attended and looked after the students.  

 

World Teacher’s Day – 27th October 2023 - On Friday next week, we will acknowledge and celebrate the 

fantastic teachers of FHPS who are making, or have made, an impact in our lives. Every day, we should be 

thankful for the significant role teachers play in improving student learning and wellbeing as they shape the next 

generation. I hope you will join me in showing them that you care and are grateful for everything that they do. 

Hats off to our teaching staff! 

 

School Concert - There is plenty of excitement as we draw closer to our school concert, ‘Around the World’. We 

are fortunate to hold the event on school grounds. Thank you to families for organising costumes and for being 

responsive of all the communication in relation to the event logistics. Please contact the office if you need any 

clarification. We cannot wait to welcome families to the evening performances on 30th October.  

 

National and Global Events - Families in our school community may have been affected by the recent national 

and global events. It is possible that distressing scenes from the global conflict may be posted in the media. 

Please check your children are aware of where they can find support in the event they come across such 

images. At our school, this includes the Principal Team, classroom teachers and our Wellbeing Officer, Mrs 

Yardley.  

Support is also available through external services including:  

Headspace: 1800 650 890         Kids Helpline: 1800 551 800         Lifeline: 13 11 14         Beyond Blue: 1300 224 636  

 

Melbourne Cup Holiday - We understand that many families choose to use the Cup Day holiday as an 

opportunity for a long weekend with family, as has been the trend in previous years.  We anticipate that on 

Monday 6th November, many classes will be affected by student absences and therefore, we will combine 

students across the school to provide a different educational program for those who attend.  I wish all families a 

wonderful break over the weekend period.   

 

2024 Prep Info Evening - Finally, a reminder that our 2024 Prep Info Evening is scheduled for Tuesday, 24th 

October from 6:00-7:00pm via WebEx. Our families find these WebEx sessions helpful and informative to assist 

children’s readiness for school.   I am looking forward to meeting our families on our online platform.  

   

I hope everyone has a wonderful weekend. Enjoy the sunshine on Saturday 

Kind regards, 

Moniba Ehsan, FHPS Acting Principal  

Friday 20 October 2023 

TERM 4 WEEK 3 



 

IMPORTANT DATES 

Notice to All Grade 5 Parents and Carers 

Please keep an eye out for the special Year 6 2024 polo 

shirt order form in your child’s school bag. 

 

For several years now, we have had the pleasure of 

designing a special Year 6 Short Sleeve Sublimated Polo 

Shirt that includes all the names of the children 

advancing to Year 6 next year.  These have been a big 

hit amongst the students and have also been 

considered a great keepsake for the future. 

 

Sports Update 

Jump Rope for Heart Day - FHPS students will become Heart 

Heroes on Thursday, November 30th! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 3 & 4 Bike Checks and Education - Our students will be 

learning the importance of bicycle safety with our bike 

check and education program.  

Year 3’s will need to bring in their bikes for a bike check on 

Thursday the 26th October, with education lessons on the 

10th and 17th November.  

Year 4’s will have their bike check on Thursday the 9th of 

November, with education lessons on the 24th of November 

and 1st of December.  

Prep Scooter Education - Our Prep students will learn scooter 

mechanics, skills and road safety on Wednesday the 15th of 

November. Students will need to bring their scooter and 

helmet to school. 

Term 4 2023 

26 Oct Year 3 Bike Check 

27 Oct World Teachers Day 

30 Oct School Concert  

1 Nov Photo Day 

3 Nov Halloween Disco 

7 Nov Melbourne Cup Day Public 

Holiday 

8 Nov Senior Rugby 

9 Nov Year 4 Bike Check 

10 Nov Year 3 Bike Education (First 

Session) 

11 Nov Remembrance Day 

15 Nov Prep Scooter Education 

16 Nov Prep Fairytale Incursion 

17 Nov Year 3 Bike Education 

(Second Session) 

Year 1 Farmer’s Day 

22 Nov Year 6 Frankston Youth 

Services Visit 

24 Nov Year 4 Bike Education (First 

Session) 

30 Nov Jump Rope for Heart 

1 Dec Year 4 Bike Education 

(Second Session) 

13 Dec Year 6 Graduation Day 



 
 

Enrolment & Exit Updates 

Sibling Enrolments for 2025 

Enrolments are now open for 2025 Prep Siblings. We are wishing to confirm Sibling 

enrolments by the end of this term as this assists us in determining placement availability 

for our 2025 Prep Cohort. Our enrolments for 2025 will open at the beginning of 2024. 

Therefore, we ask all families who will have a Prep child in 2025, to please contact the 

school office to obtain an enrolment form and secure your child’s place for 2025.  

 

Families Leaving FHPS at the end of 2023  

If your child will be leaving FHPS at the end of the year, please contact the school office 

as an administrative transfer is required from school to school. This information greatly 

assists us in our planning for grades for 2024, which has already commenced. 

 

Year 4 CYC City Camp 
 

Our Year 4’s set off for Melbourne on Monday for their 3 day City Camp experience. The CYC 

camp was located right in the hustle and bustle of Collins Street. The students visited the 

Melbourne Museum, IMAX, MCG and the Shrine of Remembrance. The night time activities 

included a trivia night on Monday and a movie night on Tuesday. It was a busy 3 days living 

the city lifestyle, though it was a great experience for the students.  

Thank you to our parent helpers and teachers for a smooth and successful camp.  



 

FHPS Students participate in world-renowned ICAS Assessment  
  

Students from FHPS who participated in the 2023 ICAS English, Mathematics and Science Assessments 

are to be congratulated on their achievements. A total of thirty-seven students from Year 2 - Year 6  

participated in one or more of the assessments, with outstanding performers receiving certificates of 

Merit, Credit and Distinction. 

  

Developed for students in primary and secondary school years, ICAS assesses the higher order thinking 

and problem-solving skills needed for success in English, Mathematics and Science. Results are  

compared with all Australian students in the same year level who participated in the assessments.  

 

We are exceptionally proud of all the students who participated in one or more of the ICAS  

assessments.  

 

All FHPS students who participated in ICAS were presented with their certificates at our school  

assembly on Friday October 13. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Michelle Smith 

Assistant Principal 

 

 

ENGLISH 

Distinction Credit Merit Participation 

Olivia M Dean Z 
Maggie H 
Evie K 
Maeve P 
Jarrod H 
Parker J 
Ivy P 
Sophia S 
Clare Z 
Tanis M 

Milana F 
Audrey B 

Emily L 
Isabella B 
Luke S 
Ashleigh S 
Evelyn W 
Ava B 
Isaac L 
  
  

Kai O 
Jasper G 
Xavier C 
Sofia C 
Zach F 
Jack R 

MATHEMATICS 

Distinction Credit Merit Participation 

Harvey S Archer B 
Dean Z 
Noah B 
Milana F 
Jake R 
Olivia M 
Clare Z 
  

Maeve P 
Jarrod H 
Parker J 
Cooper L 

Otis B 
Braxton C 
Arlo C 
Maggie H 
Evie K 
Luke S 
Tyler S 
Flynn B 
Audrey B 
  

Ava B 
Sophie R 
Jasper G 
Ivy P 
Xavier C 
Sofia C 
Zach F 
Matthew O 
Josh S 

SCIENCE 

Distinction Credit Merit Participation 

  Dean Z 
Olivia M 
Clare Z 

Noah B 
Milana F 
Maeve P 
Jarrod H 

Isabella B 
Evie K 
Luke S 
Audrey B 
Ava B 
  

Amelia J 
Parker J 
Jasper G 
Ivy P 
Tanis M 



 

FHPS CONCERT!  
Monday October 30th 

An Amazing Race Around the World! 
 

We warmly invite all families and friends of Frankston Heights 
Primary School to join us for our whole school concert: 

Date: Monday October 30th 
Time: 6pm 
Cost: Free!! 

 

Students will perform fun and highly diverse choreographic dance 
performances that are inspired by different countries across the globe, From 

Hawaii to Egypt, Australia to the Caribbean! 

Our students will return to their rehearsals with Footsteps from Monday 28th of 
August, and will continue their practice up until the concert in Term 4.  

 
Your children are working extra hard to bring you an amazing performance. We hope 

to see you all there to celebrate their hard work! 
 

Further information about the concert will be provided in Term 4. 



 

FHPS CONCERT - THE AMAZING RACE 
The Amazing Race is coming to FHPS! Get ready to be  

taken on an exciting and entertaining journey across the globe,  

with an evening of music and dance. 

COSTUME INFORMATION 

Wednesday October 25th - Full dress rehearsal for all FHPS participating in the upcoming concert.  

Students are to bring their basic costume requirements in a clearly labelled bag to school.  

A list of basic costume requirements your child will need to wear for the concert is provided  

below. Please select your child’s preferred option. The basic costume requirements are items students 

may have at home or can be found for a reasonable price at Kmart, Big W or Best and Less.  

All students are to wear black runners or school shoes. Any costume problems, please contact the 

school. Additional costumes for performances will be provided by the school.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

YEAR OPTION A OPTION B 

PREP • Plain white or black tee shirt 

• Plain cotton or bike shorts (any col-

our) School will provide a hula skirt for 

these students 

• Plain white or black tee shirt 

• Colourful or patterned shorts/board 

shorts 

YEAR 1 • Goggles 

• Beach clothes (rash vest/board 

shorts, one piece bathing suit and 

shorts, no bikinis ) 

• Goggles 

• Beach clothes (rash vest/board 

shorts, colourful shorts) 

YEAR 2 • Plain yellow or green tee shirt 

• Black leggings or shorts 

• Plain yellow or green tee shirt 

• Black school shorts 

YEAR 3 • Plain white or black tee shirt 

• Black leggings or black shorts 

• School will provide hula skirt 

• Plain white or black tee shirt 

• Black shorts 

• School will provide hula skirt 

YEAR 4 • Plain black tee shirt 

• Black leggings.  

• School will provide blue dress and 

gold bands. 

• Plain white tee shirt 

• Black shorts 

• School will provide gold/sequin vests 

YEAR 5 • Plain black tee shirt 

• Black leggings 

• Plain white tee shirt 

• Black shorts 

YEAR 6 • Black or white tee shirt 

• Long black leggings 

• School will provide long scarf 

• White tee shirt 

• Black pants 

• School will provide long sleeve white/

black shirt. If your child has one 

please let the class teacher know. 



 

 

 
 

STUDENT ARRIVAL AND COLLECTION DETAILS 

All students are to be dropped at their classroom at 5:30pm for a 6pm start. 

Students are to come dressed in the basic costume requirements listed for their year level. Any addi-

tional costumes will be put on in the classroom.  

Teachers will have activities organised for the students while waiting for their performance . Please 

make sure your child has a water bottle. Students should be given a light snack before arriving at 

school. No food or other items are to be brought to the classrooms.   

Students are to be collected from their classroom at the end of the concert. Teachers will mark stu-

dents off the roll. Parents will need to provide written permission to the class teacher if their child is to 

be collected by a someone other than themselves.  

Families are asked to respect all audience members and performers by remaining seated for the du-

ration of the concert. Students are not to be collected early.  

AFTER SCHOOL CARE ARRANGEMENTS 

If your child will be in after school care at 5:30pm on the evening of the concert, please provide 

OSHC with written permission to sign your child out of the program and deliver them to their class-

room. Students can be collected from their classroom at the end of the concert by their parents.  

VENUE ACCESS ARRANGEMENTS 

The main carpark gates will be locked and not accessible. Families can enter through the pedestrian 

gates on Kalmia, Robina and Heatherhill roads. Please observe all onsite signage, as some areas will 

be blocked off for student access to the stage area.  

SEATING FOR FAMILIES 

Families are invited to bring a picnic rug to sit on the synthetic turf area. This area has been set aside 

for picnic rugs only. No chairs, prams or other items that will obscure the performance are permitted in 

this area.  

Limited seating will be available for families on the basketball court. Chairs cannot be reserved. ‘First 

in best dressed’ will apply. A space will be set aside in this area for wheelchairs. If this is required for a 

family member or friend, please inform the office by Friday October 27. 

Families are welcome to bring their own chairs to sit behind the seated area on the basketball court 

or the asphalt  area between the Prep building and basketball court. 

Standing room only will apply beyond all seated areas. 

PARKING 

Parking will be available in the surrounding streets. Remember to allow enough time for a 5:30pm 

drop off as parking around the school is limited. If you live nearby, consider walking.  

To avoid disappointment, please allow sufficient time to find a spot to sit and enjoy the journey 

around the globe.  

 

 

 

FHPS Concert - The Amazing Race 



 
ENTRY TO FHPS 

Families can enter FHPS for the school concert via 

the pedestrian gates on Kalmia, and Robinia Streets 

and Heatherhill Road. 
PARKING 

Parking for the concert will be in the surrounding 

streets. Please allow sufficient time to arrive, drop 

your child at his/her classroom by 5:30pm and find  

a space to view the performance. 
 

 

FHPS 2023 SCHOOL CONCERT SEATING PLAN 

 School chairs set up. No seats can be  

reserved. First in best dressed basis 

 Parent chairs can be set up in these 

spaces 

 Picnic rugs in these spaces. No prams, 

chairs etc are   permitted 

 Student/Staff area only 



 



 



 

PAYMENT METHODS AT FHPS 

Frankston Heights Primary School encourages families to use the below methods of 

payment for excursions, events and purchasing items via the school office. These 

methods of payment ensure there is a two-way record system for all payments made. 

 

BPAY 

Specific BPAY details are allocated to each family. These can be obtained from the 

school office and may be used for any payments throughout your family’s time at 

Frankston Heights PS. Please write on permission slips if you have paid via BPAY prior to 

handing them in at school.  

 

EFTPOS 

EFTPOS facilities are available via the school office. Parents are able to attend the 

office to pay via EFTPOS in person or phone the school office on 9783 4988 and pay 

over the phone. Please bring the appropriate permission slips when making payments 

via EFTPOS in person.  

 

CSEF 

Camps, Sports and Excursions Funds are allocated to eligible families holding a Health 

Care/Pension card upon application. If you hold a Health Care or Pension card or are 

fostering a child, please speak to the school office to apply for these funds.  

 

CENTREPAY 

Frankston Heights Primary School offers Centrepay as a method of payment. 

Centrepay allows deductions directly from your Centrelink payments which can be 

used to pay for school items such as books, essential parent payments, incursions/

excursions, camps and other essential items.  

 

ACCOUNT CREDIT  

Families are welcome to make deposits into their school account at any time. Deposits 

can be made via EFTPOS or BPAY. These deposits will be held as credits for families to 

use for excursions, camps etc. Making regular small deposits help families to keep on 

top of their school finances. 

 

If you would like to discuss your family account or payment methods further, please 

speak to Cheryl Chiswell (Business Manager) or Krystal Davidson (Office Manager) on 

9783 4988. 



 FHPS VOLUNTEER AND PARENT HELPER INFORMATION 

Frankston Heights Primary School greatly values the support and assistance 

of volunteers. 

 

Anyone who assists with school programs is classed as a volunteer. 

 
VOLUNTEER REQUIREMENTS 

1. Read the Child Safety policies and procedures and the FHPS OHS Induction  

handbook in the Volunteer Pack link below. This requirement must be met for any  

volunteer to assist with classroom programs, excursions, sport events, camps, school 

concerts, fundraising events and other child-related programs.  

 

2. Sign the Child Safety Code of Conduct, Volunteer Confidentially Agreement and 

Volunteer OHS Checklist at the office.  
 

3. Present your Working With Children Check (WWCC) at the office. 

FHPS VOLUNTEER PACK  (required) 

 

For those interested in further information on how to help 

in the classroom click on FHPS CLASSROOM HELPER GUIDE 

RESPECT RESILIENCE RESPONSIBILITY 

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/14EKveqHmd8cp2BUgk-EDZm8SW2_bYqmkl-_ef3lbUZ4/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/109paBvnYqxTOlSb_rut8JRbQ-dYyu059SkvfJtA2VGY/edit?usp=sharing


 



 



 



 


